
To the Membership- 
 
We hope this finds you doing well and enjoying the fall weather!  
 
We are nearing the start of the golf course construction work and wanted to provide a brief 
update on what you should expect.  On Monday, October 14th, a portion of the silt control 
measures will be installed on the front nine, which will be in the form of the large socks you 
may have seen on other construction sites.  These socks will stay in place until work is 
completed in an area and the ground is re-sodded.  During the course of your round, if your 
ball comes to rest against, or if your swing is impeded, the socks are deemed as Temporary 
Immovable Obstructions (TIO) and full relief is granted if they interfere with your stance, 
swing or line of sight. 
 
The project was scheduled to start on Monday, October 21st, but has been pushed back to 
Monday, October 28th.  This is due to the hurricanes in the southeast that have delayed 
other projects where our construction company is currently working. 
 
Until the end of scoring season on November 15th, our goal is to provide the membership 
with 18 holes of golf.  This will involve a combination of using 16b and playing some holes in 
different configurations.  When scoring season concludes, our goal will be to finish the 
project as quickly as possible to give ourselves the best chance of having a full golf course 
for the 2025 golf season. 
 
During the period when we are doing course construction and we are still in scoring 
season, we will still be posting 18-hole scores.  When a Par 3 is under construction, we will 
be utilizing 16b as your score.  When a Par 4 or 5 is under construction, we will be utilizing 
Net Par (par plus any handicap strokes.)  After November 15th, no scores will be posted. 
 
We thank you in advance for your patience and support as we complete this important 
project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Eric Kennedy & Brandon Collins 


